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Robert Cenname, Budget Director

he Honorable President and 							August 27, 2021
Members of the City Council			
City Hall, Room 400

Position: Does Not Oppose

The Department of Finance is herein reporting on City Council Bill 21-0095, Labor-Trafficking Notice Requirements, introduced for the purpose of adding Section 26A-1 through 26A-5 to Article 5 of the City Code, requiring that certain contractors with the City post notices regarding National Human Trafficking Resource Center hotline at the site of work in certain areas, defining certain terms, and establishing certain penalties. 
Background
The Maryland Human Trafficking Task Force is the State’s primary organization that works to prevent trafficking, protect victims by providing them with the services they need, prosecute traffickers, and partner with a variety of organizations to eliminate human trafficking from our communities. This bill requires that City contractors place notices, in their respective places of business, regarding the human-trafficking prevention hotline. These notices must be at least 16 x 20 inches, posted in a clear and conspicuous place where it can be easily seen, and be written in English, Spanish, and any other language required by the Federal Voting Rights Act for voting materials in Baltimore City. Example areas include break rooms, locker rooms, cafeterias, and other similar locations. Additionally, City contractors will be subjected to the issuance of citations for not complying with this measure. 

Fiscal Impact
The Department of Finance does not expect that any significant revenue will be generated from the addition of Section 26A-1 through 26A-5 to Article 5 of the City Code. Furthermore, we believe that there will not be a substantial impact on the City’s operating budget.

Conclusion
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Department of Finance will attend the hearing for this bill and respond to any fiscal inquiries.

For the reasons stated above, the Department of Finance does not oppose City Council Bill 21-0095.

cc: Henry Raymond
      Natasha Mehu
      Nina Themelis
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